May 12, 2008

The special meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Newton was

held on the above date at 6:40 p.m. Present were Mr. Elvidge, Mr. Storm,

Mr. Ricciardo, Mayor Unhoch and Town Manager, Ms. Eileen Kithcart.

Mr. Diglio was excused.

The governing body interviewed Mr. Rich Valentino for the current

vacancy on the Newton Parking Authority.

Mr. Valentino introduced himself and advised Council of his

background and interests in serving on the Newton Parking Authority.

After a brief discussion, the governing body agreed to appoint Mr.

Valentino to the Newton Parking Authority for the unexpired five-year term

to December 31, 2010.

There being no further business to discuss, upon motion of Mrs.

Unhoch, seconded by Mayor Storm and carried, the Council adjourned at

6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine A. Read, R.M.C.

Municipal Clerk